

www.nrcat.org campaign@nrcat.org 202-547-1920

July 12, 2013

The Honorable Barack H. Obama President of the United States The White House Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Obama:

As leaders of our respective faiths and religious organizations, we write to you to express our concern about the hunger strike at Guantanamo, the continued existence of the detention center there, and the seemingly permanent detention without trial of most of the people imprisoned there.

Earlier this year, you spoke movingly of the importance of "redoubling our efforts to close the prison at Guantanamo." You said that you had tried to close Guantanamo and that it "should have never been opened," but that Congress had imposed restrictions to effectively prevent you from either transferring detainees to other countries or imprisoning them in the United States. You also committed to taking two important steps toward closing Guantanamo – lifting the blanket ban on transfers to Yemen and appointing special envoys at the State Department and the Department of Defense to be in charge of ensuring that detainees are transferred out of Guantanamo.

We are grateful to you for your commitment to close Guantanamo, and for taking steps to resume transfers of detainees from that prison. It is our understanding that current law gives Secretary Hagel the authority to resume transfers. We encourage you to direct him to transfer as many prisoners as possible out of Guantanamo as soon as feasible.

We also ask that you clearly state that you will veto any future congressional attempts to place restrictions on transfers that would prevent you from closing Guantanamo. Living up to the basic values of due process, the rule of law and the respect for human rights will best serve our nation's interests.

The hunger strike at Guantanamo is an ongoing humanitarian crisis – caused in large part by the despair prisoners at the detention center feel over their continued detention without hope of trial. It is past time for our country to deal with that crisis.

Thank you for again committing to close the prison at Guantanamo Bay. We stand ready to support you in doing so.

Bishop Mark S. Hanson Presiding Bishop Evangelical Lutheran Church in America The Most Reverend Katharine Jefferts Schori Presiding Bishop and Primate The Episcopal Church



Kathryn Lohre President

National Council of Churches

Imam Mohamed Magid

President

Islamic Society of North America

Rev. Dr. Sharon E. Watkins General Minister and President Christian Church (Dissiples of Christ

Christian Church (Disciples of Christ)

Rev. Gradye Parsons

Stated Clerk of the General Assembly The Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.)

Kavneet Singh General Secretary

World Sikh Council - America Region

Bishop Rosemarie Wenner, President

The Council of Bishops

The United Methodist Church

Archbishop Vicken Aykazian

Legate

Armenian Church of America

Sr. Simone Campbell Executive Director

NETWORK: A Catholic Social Justice Lobby

Shan Cretin General Secretary

American Friends Service Committee

Rabbi Robert Dobrusin

Co-Chair

T'ruah: The Rabbinic Call for Human Rights

Rev. Dr. A. Roy Medley

General Secretary

American Baptist Churches USA

Rabbi Jill Jacobs

Executive Director

T'ruah: The Rabbinic Call for Human Rights

Rev. Joel Boot

Executive Director

Christian Reformed Church in North America

Rev. Geoffrey Black

General Minister and President

United Church of Christ

Rev. Thomas De Vries

General Secretary

Reformed Church in America

Rev. Richard Cizik

President

New Evangelical Partnership for the Common

Good

Rabbi Anna Boswell-Levy

Co-Chair

T'ruah: The Rabbinic Call for Human Rights

Sr. Patricia J. Chappell

Executive Director

Pax Christi USA

Rev. Paula Clayton Dempsey

Minister for Partnership Relations

Alliance of Baptists

Very Rev. John Edmunds, S.T.

President

Conference of Major Superiors of Men



Rev. Richard Killmer Gerry Lee Executive Director Director

National Religious Campaign Against Torture Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns

Rev. Peter Morales

President

Unitarian Universalist Association of

Stanley J. Noffsinger

General Secretary

Church of the Brethren

Congregations

Diane Randall
Executive Secretary
Executive Secretary
Friends Committee on National Legislation

Rev. Dr. William F. Schulz
President and CEO
Unitarian Universalist Service Committee

Dr. Sayyid M. Syeed Jim Winkler
National Director of Interfaith & Community General Secretary

Alliances United Methodist General Board of Church

Islamic Society of North America and Society

Rev. Dr. Don Anderson
Executive Minister

Rev. Scott Anderson
Executive Director

Rhode Island State Council of Churches Wisconsin Council of Churches

Rev. Jonathan M. Barton Rev. Peg Chemberlin General Minister Executive Director

The Virginia Council of Churches Minnesota Council of Churches

Rev. Steve Copley

Director

Rev. Brenda Lynn Kneece
Executive Minister

Arkansas Interfaith Alliance South Carolina Christian Action Council

David Leslie Leslie Manning
Executive Director President

Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon Maine Council of Churches

Rev. Dr. Russ Meyer Rev. J. George Reed Executive Director Executive Director

Florida Council of Churches North Carolina Council of Churches

Linda Lee Snyder Rev. Sandra L. Strauss
Interim Executive Director Director of Public Advocacy

New Hampshire Council of Churches Pennsylvania Council of Churches



Rev. Dr. Robert White Interim Executive Director New York State Council of Churches